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SUMMARY 
 

Synopsis of Bill 
 
Senate Bill 75 proposes to amend Section 66-4-2 NMSA 1978 of the Motor Vehicle Code to 
require the completion of four hours of continuing education every two years as approved by the 
Taxation and Revenue Department (TRD) Motor Vehicle Division (MVD) as a qualification for 
renewal of a license issued to a nonfranchise vehicle dealership 
 
FISCAL IMPLICATIONS  
 
There would a minimal fiscal impact to the Motor Vehicle Department budget associated with 
reviewing the education course work.  
 
SIGNIFICANT ISSUES 
 
Under current law, 8 hours of education is required for the initial nonfranchisee dealership 
applicant but none for license renewal. 
 



Senate Bill 75 – Page 2 
 
Requiring all nonfranchise vehicle dealers to have eight hours of continuing education hours 
before their license could be renewed would benefit dealers, consumers, the Dealer Licensing 
Bureau, law enforcement, the Attorney General’s office and bond companies. The individual 
non-franchise dealers would be better versed in, and more likely to comply with, state and 
federal statutes and rules regulating their industry. This bill adds to an existing requirement of 
eight hours of training for newly-licensed non-franchise dealers. 
 
ADMINISTRATIVE IMPLICATIONS  
 
Motor Vehicle Division’s Dealers Bureau expects that the continuing education requirement 
would result in fewer consumer complaints that must be addressed by the Dealer Licensing 
Bureau and the Office of the Attorney General.   
 
TECHNICAL ISSUES 
 
The current statute no longer specifies when a license expires after initial issuance. Previously, 
the statute specified that the license expired after 12 months.  See Laws 2007, Chapter 318, or 
Senate Bill 104 Section (D).  The amendment needs to clarify if any licensing period exists – 
otherwise – initial license may not expire. 
 
It is unclear if the 4 hour continuing education requirement is a one 4 hour class, or if the 4 hours 
can be spread over the two year time frame.  
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